Cedar Cemetery Association
Annual Meeting 

May 7, 2016
Created 5/11/16 by Delores Yoraway

The Cedar Cemetery Annual Meeting was called to order at 11:08am by Judy Herrala, President.
Attendees:

Larry Lundby, Lisa Rixe, Larry DeLong, Janice Rodd, Janice Evans, Shirley Halberg, Dale C. Halberg, Doug Evans, John A. Guy, Marlys Burman, JoAnn Smith, Cathy Lundby, Tanya Guy, Judy Herrala, Delores Yoraway
Secretary’s Report

The Secretary’s Report was distributed and read.

Judy Herrala asked if there were any changes or corrections.  The following were noted:

Correction – add Cathy Lundby to attendee list.

Correction – change “Savings” to Checking Account” under Treasurer’s Report noted by Cathy Lundby.
Tanya Guy made the motion to accept the minutes with corrections.
Jan Evans seconded the motion.

Minutes were approved with corrections.
Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer’s Report was distributed and reviewed.

Tanya Guy talked about the change in the report’s format and expanded on each line item.
Donations were requested this year – eight members donated to the Cemetery:  Sandra Pebley, Janice Rodd, Jim Guy, Sharon Lentz, Nancy Hodges, Brian & Suzanne Murray, Linda Lee Rodgers, James & Celeste Hicks.
Mowing continues to be done by the Smith family.

One-time purchase of QuickBooks was made.

Cedar Cemetery’s income exceeded their expenses this year by $385.

Tanya continues to explore avenues to find updated members’ addresses in order to collect maintenance fees.

CDs are being rolled into the checking account as they mature – a decision that was made at last year’s meeting.

Discussion of Treasurer’s notes took place.
Tanya explained that all Cemetery funds are used for expenses, updates, maintenance and upkeep.  She, therefore, requested that the Permanent Fund and Driveway Fund be dissolved and moved into the General Fund.

Larry and Cathy Lundby and Marlys Burman noted that the Driveway Fund earmarking should not be eliminated, as past donations were made by members for that specific purpose and should be designated for that purpose only.   No action was taken to remove the driveway fund earmarking.
Doug Evans noted that the Permanent Fund was established in the By-Laws back in the 1900s to generate interest income for cemetery maintenance.  Current interest rates are so low they do not generate enough income to cover expenses. The By-Laws would need to be changed in order to reallocate the Permanent Fund. 

John Guy stated that the driveway needed to be replaced and that the Trustees needed to figure out how to generate more income for that.  Cathy Lundby said options were explored last year to no avail.  Tanya will explore new options with our business banker as she makes progress cashing in the CDs we currently have.   It was pointed out that we are not allowed to invest in the stock market.   It was clarified that donations were above and beyond maintenance fees.  Donations can be used for upgrades, improvements, as well as maintenance if not specifically designated for something by the donor.

Doug Evans made the motion that the Trustees review the By-Laws (#8) with regard to rolling the Permanent Fund into the General Fund, as long as they would be earmarked for property improvements or upgrades rather than general maintenance, i.e., mowing expenses.
John Guy seconded the motion.

The motion was approved to have the Trustees review this request.
Any changes to the By-Laws must be approved by the general membership.

Cathy Lundby confirmed that cemetery lots can be deeded back to the cemetery for lifetime maintenance.  

Tanya Guy noted that property deed transfers were made without a fee being charged.  Larry Lundby explained that there were special circumstances surrounding some of the transfers – such as trees on property, etc.  Delores Yoraway noted that charging deed transfer fees has been inconsistent in the past.  Tanya Guy and Larry Lundby agreed that the deed transfer fee of $10 will be added to the Cost Schedule on all literature going out.  Delores Yoraway will add this fee to the Cost Schedule on the website.

Tanya Guy noted that the Annual  Meeting Minutes were not sent with the invoicing this year.  She had included a newsletter instead.

Cathy Lundby requested that the words “Checks be made payable and mailed to:” be placed on the invoices to avoid confusion by membership in returning maintenance payments.

Tanya made a motion that the newsletter continue to be sent out with the invoicing and that members are to request a copy of the Minutes and Treasurer’s Reports .  Annual Meeting Minutes  will be posted on the website, including the unapproved current notes which have been reviewed and approved by the Trustees.
Larry Lundby seconded the motion.

Motion was approved.

John Guy made the motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report.

Doug Evans seconded the motion.
Treasurer’s Report was approved.

Old Business
· Website – www.cedarcemetery.com is live.  Cost was $120 for three years donated by Delores Yoraway.  E-mails have been received from membership through the contact page.  Annual Meeting Minutes and a map will be added to the site, as well as a notice regarding spring cleanup.
· Tanya will continue efforts to locate young family members / heirs to build relationships with the membership and find ways to collect maintenance fees due.

·  Deeds issued:

· Transfers  - Janice Rodd and Lloyd & Olga Mavis

· Purchases -three lots purchased by Lynn Schiller and one by Judy Leaf
· Tax ID update – Judy Herrala will explore if it is possible to reactivate any one of the three old, inactive IDs that were assigned to Cedar Cemetery in the past and will let Tanya know.  Tanya will then take responsibility to keep the ID active.
New Business

· Trustee Elections:
· Cathy Lundby’s Trustee term is complete.

Larry Lundby re-nominated Cathy as Trustee.
JoAnn Smith seconded the nomination.
Cathy Lundby re-elected for Trustee term 2016 -2019.
· Memorial Day Service - Larry Lundby will check on.  Usually starts 9:00am.
· Tentative cemetery clean-up date for next year is set at April 22, 2017, subject to change depending upon the weather.  Trying this in order to communicate date sooner and get better participation.
· Larry Lundby noted that the Wreaths Across America Event was poorly attended by Cedar Cemetery board members.  Need to communicate this better to members; put on website or newsletter.

Next Meeting set for May 6th 2017 at 11:00am

Cemetery clean-up date will be May 21st, 2016 at 9:00am.

Motion made to adjourn by Judy Herrala.
Seconded by Cathy Lundby.
Motion carried.

Meeting closed at 12:47pm.
